We wanted to post a response from AT&T regarding one of the current benefits offered under the current medical plan, “Company Extended Coverage”.  This is currently an extension of medical coverage for surviving spouses of AT&T retirees.  The question asked was…”will my spouse still have access to CEC under the AON/Hewitt exchange coverage in 2015?”  This issue may impact many current retirees and the question is being posed by many.  In this specific case, the spouse is also a former 

AT&T employee, retired.  Here are answers to several related questions.

 Even though she is an AT&T retiree, she did not meet the service requirements for post-retirement medical coverage when she terminated employment. Therefore her participation in the Exchange will be as your dependent in 2015 and going forward.
 
1.       Will my wife be able to have CEC ?  ( she is also a retired AT&T legacy employee from the 1985 offer)   
For Medicare-eligible retirees and dependents eligible for the Aon Retiree Health Exchange who are age 65 and above, the current company-sponsored Group Health Plan under which Company Extended Coverage is provided will no longer be available.  
However, if a retire and spouse both receive crediting to an HRA on 1/1/2015 and the retiree dies in 2015, the surviving spouse would retain access to existing HRA funds and would be eligible for an additional one time dependent HRA credit on the first of the month following the death of the retiree. (This would be equivalent to the annual dependent HRA credit for 2015). The surviving spouse can use funds in the HRA to reimburse the costs of premiums paid out of pocket for their medical coverage and would remain eligible to enroll in coverage through the Exchange.

2.       If she can obtain CEC, can the monthly premium be taken from my survivors pension?  
For those retirees enrolled in coverage under the Aon Retiree Health Exchange, premiums will be paid directly from the participant to the carrier.  Annuity payments from the retiree’s pension will not be available for reimbursing premiums for coverage purchased through the Exchange.   Available HRA funds can be used to reimburse eligible Medical expenses, including premiums. 
 
3.       How will the new Corporate Exchange impact CEC? 
For Medicare-eligible retirees and dependents eligible for the Aon Retiree Health Exchange who are age 65 and above, the current company-sponsored Group Health Plan under which Company Extended Coverage is provided will no longer be available.  
However, if a retire and spouse both receive crediting to an HRA on 1/1/2015 and the retiree dies in 2015, the surviving spouse would retain access to existing HRA funds and would be eligible for an additional annual dependent HRA credit on  the first of the month following the death of the retiree.  The surviving spouse can use funds in the HRA to reimburse the costs of premiums paid out of pocket for their medical coverage and would remain eligible to enroll in coverage through the Exchange.
